

September 27, 2024

Dear Parents and Friends,

We hope that you had a great week. We would like to share the following information with you:

From the LCS PTO

Please <u>click on this link</u> for information about the LCS PTO and some highlights of what the LCS PTO plans for the 2024-2025 school year, such as the annual Trunk-or-Treat being held on Friday, October 18th. Additional information can be found on the <u>LCS PTO Facebook</u> page.

Student Handbook

The <u>LCS Student & Family handbook</u> is located on the school website under the "Parents and Students" drop-down menu. Thank you.

SBAC Information

We would like to inform our families that Spring SBAC and NGGS results are being mailed home today.

Bus Expectations and Assigned Seating

We want to inform our families that we are reinforcing bus expectations with students and assigning designated seats to help ensure appropriate behavior during bus rides. Please remind your student(s) that there is no eating or drinking on the bus. We appreciate your support.

Dress Code Policy

The Lisbon Board of Education amended policy # 5132 Student Dress and Grooming 4th through 8th grade at a Special Board of Education Meeting this past Monday. An email that included the amended policy was sent out to families this week. Please <u>click on this link</u> to review the updated policy, updated poster, and discipline procedures. We appreciate your support in ensuring every student arrives at school ready to learn.

Before-and After-school care

Lisbon Central School provides both before-school and after-school childcare programs. For more details, <u>click on this</u> <u>link</u> here to learn more about these services.

Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, and Girl Scouts

The Lisbon Chapters of the Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, and Girl Scouts have information fliers that they would like to share with our families. Please click on this <u>link for Boy Scouts</u>; this <u>link for Cub Scouts</u>; and this <u>link for Girl Scouts</u>.

Community Partners

Please <u>click on this link</u> for upcoming events from the Griswold Recreation Department. NFA is holding a <u>Youth Field</u> <u>Hockey Clinic</u> for students in grades 4 through 8. Please <u>click on this link</u> for more information and to sign up.

Picture Retakes

There will be picture retakes on Wednesday, October 23, 2024, for any student who was absent on Picture Day or needs a retake.

From the Nurse's office

Please <u>click on this link</u> for guidance from the Nurse's office on when to keep a student at home and <u>this link</u> for information about preparing for flu season.

Healthy Hint of the Week

Take a Relaxation Break. It's important that you give yourself time to rest and relax every day -- even if it's just 5- 10 minutes a day!

Have a wonderful weekend.

Christopher & Sal